
St. Joseph’s Parish, Grenfell 
    

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 18 September 2022 
    
 
        Parish Administrator:        Fr Jiss Sunny  

          Office Hours:       Friday  9.30 am  -  1.30 pm 
                       Phone:      (02) 6382 2222    Fax: (02) 6382 2667 
              Office Address:    Campbell St., (P.O. BOX 6)  
        YOUNG  NSW  2594     
        
    Email:  young@cg.org.au    Web site:  www.cg.org.au/grenfell 

 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS:  Amos:  6: 1, 4-7;  
1 Tim 6: 11-16;  Lk 16: 19-31: 

MASS TIMES: 
SUNDAY:  8.00am Mass (2nd & 4th Sunday)
  8.00am Communion Service 
  (1st & 3rd and any 5th Sunday)
      
CHILDREN’S LITURGY: 4th Sunday during School term 
       (when advertised) 
 
WED:      NO Mass at 10-00am   
       
Note:  A Funeral Mass takes priority over Wednesday mass 
      
 
RECONCILIATION:  Sunday (7.30am - 7.45am)  
     
 
BAPTISMS:   Telephone or email office in Young 
   
 
WEDDINGS:   At least 6 months’ notice  
    
    Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES AT YOUNG AND BOOROWA 
 
YOUNG:   6.00pm (SAT) & 10.00am (SUN) 
BOOROWA:  5.00pm (SUN) 

PLEASE EMAIL ANY MESSAGES FOR THE BULLETIN TO ST 
MARY’S PARISH OFFICE NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY, AS 
THIS IS THE CLOSE OFF  TIME FOR ALL ENTRIES. THANKS. 

Prayers are requested for Fran Harveyson, Peter 
and Sylvia Butcher, Kelly Franks, Bill Mainwar-
ing, Jennifer Sullivan (Sister of Bill Mainwaring), 
Veronica Galvin and Shirley Cassidy (Sisters of 
Mary Galvin) who are not well at the moment. 

 
GRENFELL FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 

 
As the death of a loved one can be a very stressful time,  
we have support in place if you need it. Please contact 

Di Franks ( 6343-2230 or 0418 619-740) or Mary Moffitt  
(6343-1575 or 0419 440-692) if you or your family would 
like assistance with funeral preparation arrangements.  

RECENTLY DECEASED:   Rodney Harveyson, Peter Young 

ROSTERS FOR THIS WEEK: SUN. 18 SEP 2022 
 
PRESIDER:  Jenny Bell 
 
GOSPEL/REFL:  Di Franks 
 
ACOLYTE:   Greg Ewers   
 
MUSIC:      Xanthe Johnson 
 
READER:   Melissa Hotham 
 
COUNTERS:  Terry Carroll & Mary Moffitt 
 
CLEANING:  Liz Carrolll, Sharon Eppelstun, 
          Phillipa Baker 

ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK: SUN. 25 SEP 2022 
 
ACOLYTE:   Nev Stokes  
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Mary Moffitt 
 
COUNTERS:  Terry Carroll and Julie Condon 

SUNDAY COLLECTIONS 
 

The following information is designed to clarify our 
Sunday collections for parishioners.  

In future we will separate the two collections to make  
it easier to know which is which.  

The first collection will occur before the  
Offertory  and the second collection  

after Communion. 
 

1st Collection (Red bag): 
This money is used to support the salary of priests of  

the Archdiocese and is banked in the  
Archdiocesan account, then distributed to the priests. 

Money collected from Grenfell is credited towards  
our parish priest.  

Currently the amount collected throughout the Young 
Mission (Young, Boorowa, Grenfell) is not sufficient to 

support 2 priests. 
 

2nd Collection (Green bag):  
This money is used to support the parish through 
maintenance of the church,  purchase of necessary  
items for the parish, utilities such as electricity and  

water, rates, administration costs including the  
salary of our secretary in Young, car and phone  
costs for the priest and supply of another priest  

when necessary. 
 

 The most significant cost paid from the second  
collection is insurance of the church.  

 
We encourage parishioners to continue to give to both 

collections to ensure the future of our parish. 
 

CHURCH OPENING HOURS 
 

If you wish to pay a visit - St Joseph’s Church will be open 
daily from 10.00am – 4.00pm and  

following Mass on Sundays. 
 

Please keep the inside doors closed to  
prevent the pigeons paying a visit. 

DEBUTANTE BALL 
 

Congratulations to all the young ladies who made 
their Debut and the young men who partnered 

them on Saturday, 17th September evening. 
 

A big thank you to all the committee who was  
involved with the preparation for making it  

such a successful night. 

CODE OF CONDUCT FORMS FOR VOLUNTEERS 
 

There is a requirement from the Archdiocese 
for all volunteers from the Parish to have a 
current signed Code of Conduct  
acknowledgement form, regardless of whether 
they require a WWVP card or Working with 
Children Check. Please read instructions on 
first option, then sign the form. 
 
Here is the link to the website: 
https://cgcatholic.org.au/professional-
standards/child-protection-code-of-conduct/ 
 
People can either scan and email back the  
Acknowledgment or put it in the Grenfell box 
for the Priest to return to Young. 
 
(Forms are also available at the back of the 
church if you can’t print from home). 

PARISH OFFICE NOTICE 
The weekly parish bulletin will be available in the 

church plus on the website each week. Please feel free to 
go to: cg.org.au/grenfell and download view. 

SPECIAL MASS OF REMEMBRANCE FOR  
QUEEN ELIZABETH II ON 22/9/22 

 
We will be celebrating a Mass of  

Remembrance for Queen Elizabeth II on 
Thursday, 22nd September at 9.00am at  

St Mary’s Parish in Young to acknowledge  
Her Majesty’s  

contribution to  
family life, her faith 

and to the  
human story. 

 
 

 
FATHER’S DAY APPEAL 

 
Father’s Day Appeal – Collection for our retired 

priests: There are 26 priests in our  
Archdiocese.  

We should remember our retired priests as we  
celebrate the theme for the Second World Day 
for Grandparents and the Elderly “In old age 

they will still bear fruit” (Psalm 92:15).  
 

Please join us in generous giving.  
You can make a gift today: * By envelopes*  
By giving at: www.cgcatholic.org.au/donate 

* By calling: (02) 6239 9801 
 

Thank you for taking care of our priests in  
their Retirement. 

 

ACCOMMODATION NEEDED 
 

St Vinnies are desperately seeking stable, individual  
accommodation for some Yr12 students who need to feel 

somewhere safe and be able to concentrate on their 
studies without interruption. 

 
If there is someone who has a self contained unit or 
granny flat or if you know of anyone who would be  
willing to rent out a room, please contact Darrin on  

(0400) 716-593 for further information. 
 

Please be advised that St Vinnies are prepared to cover 
the cost of the rental. 

 
The confidentiality and safeguarding will be under the  

governance of St Vinnies. 

NEXT  ANOINTING MASS 
 

The next Anointing Mass will be held on Friday,  
14th October commencing at 1.30pm at  

St Mary’s Parish in Young. 
 

(It has been decided that Anointing Masses will  
occur on the 2nd Friday of each month) 

 
(Please note there will not be 8.00am Mass this day) 

 
Please save the date and let anyone you know who 

would like to attend and bring them along. 

https://cgcatholic.org.au/professional-standards/child-protection-code-of-conduct/
https://cgcatholic.org.au/professional-standards/child-protection-code-of-conduct/
http://www.laityfamilylife.va/content/laityfamilylife/en/news/amorislaetitia/nella-vecchiaia-daranno-ancora-frutti--ii-giornata-dei-nonni-e-d.html

